UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

August 27, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Chris Geyerman, FAR.
Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Charles Glover, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Chuck Harter, Kevin Bostian, Mary Philips Smith, Adam Clay, Fred Smith, Andrew Hansen,  Peter Rogers, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins
Election of New Chair

· Alice Hall is elected the new chair, she will be confirmed when President Bartels recommends her.
Approval of Minutes


· The minutes of the April 23, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.
Financial Update

Jeff Blythe: 
· Athletics is looking good financially right now. Ticket sales are at an almost all time high.
Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· Women’s Golf, Baseball, Rifle, Softball, Swimming & Diving, Men’s Tennis, and Women’s Tennis schedules all were passed out to be approved.
· The schedules are in compliance with NCAA bylaws and institutional guidelines.  Schedules were approved.

SAAC President’s Update


Mary Philips Smith: 
· Mary is the new SAAC president from Women’s Tennis.  

· Attended the SAAC Conference in New Orleans.  Among other items, one of the main discussions was on community service by Student Athletes.
· SAAC has decided to have a Community Service competition between Sunbelt members. The point system is very detailed and they will announce the winner next year.
Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein: 

· We had a good year last year with a 2.97 Department GPA and winning 2 conference championships.  We are targeting a 3.0 GPA this year.
· Nationwide update:

· The Union in the Northwestern Union Case has decided not to unionize.
· The O’Bannon case is still in appeals and should go to the highest courts eventually.

· Cost of Attendance is starting this year and there are schools already paying it. We will defer until 2016.
· We have been able to watch everyone else’s mistakes through this complicated process so we will be better prepared when we do pay it next year.
· Our COA gap is over $6000. More expensive colleges manipulated the gap to make the cost of their college appear lower so they will not be able to pay as much COA until they increase the gap more.
· One of the mistakes we have already seen was Virginia Tech doing a monthly stipend and a Football Coach tried to fine players their COA which was a federal violation so they quickly took it back.
· We will be starting a rivalry competition with Ga State. Should raise awareness of all of our other sports.  We are hoping to sell it to a sponsor to sponsor a scholarship to the winner.
FAR Update

Chris Geyerman:
· Will be attending FAR seminars soon: We will be discussing COA, eating disorders, time management for SAs, and cases like O’Bannon.  

· Talked with Bert Carter, Sunbelt CFO, he has raised $27,000 from the former number of $9,000 for more Post Grad Scholarships.

Athletic Foundation Update

Kevin Bostian: 
· Ticket Sales: 

· Football Season Ticket sales almost to 6,800, the goal is 7,000.
· 1.1M is the ticket goal, we are getting close.

· Vb season ticket sales doubled since last year thanks to new Point system.

·  At 1.4M in annual fund, we were at 1.1 last year at this time.

· Short 2 Development Officers right now.  Josh Tessar and Terry Harvin resigned.

· Board shrank from 42 to 19, can go up to 24, probably adding 4 more.  It’s a lot more of a working board than before.

· Ticket office – David Cutler took over for John Ramfjord who took another position on campus.
· GATA Reunion is Sept. 12, 175 Student Athletes are coming back.
· Wanda Parrish donated again for the Parrish renovation.
· Katie Lippit won the Sun Belt leadership award
Student Athlete Services Update

Reggie Simpkins:
· Sending out 3 requests for progress reports, please encourage your colleagues to send grades, it helps our Student Athletes to be more successful.
· On Oct 29 we will recognize Student Athletes with Academic Achievements at the Football game

· We have a new learning specialist.

New Business
· None.
Old Business
Charles Glover: 
· Standardized Absence Policy for Student Athletes. 

· Charles has a meeting with President Bartels. 
· Each professor has their own attendance policy, we are trying to get that changed.  It is not just a student athlete issue.  There are other university sponsored activities as well where students need to be able to miss class to experience these great opportunities.
Next Meeting

· We will be meeting the 4th Monday of every month.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 AM.
